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Editor: 

I would like to contact Mary Mark, whose Letter to the Editor was published
in your April 25, 2012 issue. 
Hi Mary,
I grew up in Moraga and graduated Campolindo High back in 2001. Since
leaving Moraga for Tri-Valley at that time, I got married and now have two
beautiful children. I took a job in Lafayette last December and being in this
area has brought back many good memories.
I was saddened to hear that Fudge Alley closed a few years ago and I never
got to visit Frank one last time. I believe 2003-2004 was the last time I visited
him with my wife (then girlfriend). I had been in contact with the leasing office
and owner of Shish Kabob Show at the time Fudge Alley had closed to pos-
sibly come in and take some pictures, but before I could make arrangements,
they had already gutted the place out.
My heart sank and I still regret not being able to go back, speak to Frank, and
take some lasting pictures. To my surprise, there are no photos of Fudge Alley
that I can find online. It’s as if a part of my childhood died. Not to sound melo-
dramatic, but growing up in Moraga, Fudge Alley was one of the most mem-
orable places for me as well as Rheem Valley Bowl, which was sadly torn
down when I was in high school. 
I found and read your “Letter to the Editor” and you had said you were able
to take some photos of Fudge Alley. If it isn't too much trouble, I would love
to get a copy of those photos to frame along with the Lamorinda Weekly article
about Frank. You can reach me at jesskyi@gmail.com or (510) 566-0119.
Thank you for your time. 
Warm regards, 
Jess Yi

Editor and Members of the Lafayette Community:

I am writing to ask for your cooperation in an ongoing issue we are experi-
encing on the campus of Stanley Middle School.  As many of you know, many
different groups come to the Stanley to use our fields and facilities.  In addition
to more than 500 students that participate in afterschool Stanley athletics, we
serve a host of athletic leagues, including LMYA, LMSC, Little League, MOL,
and many others.  
For years we have had a policy that prohibits any dogs on our fields at any
time; but consistent enforcement of this policy has been difficult, with many
dog owners using the field areas after school business hours or on weekends.
We are working with Lafayette city agencies and our school resource officer,
Larry Seliga, to explore how this policy can be effectively communicated and
followed, but that requires effort from everyone.  Many dog owners we speak
to claim they are not aware of our policy, despite the clear signs in our main
parking lot and reminders from staff.  What we now have is a growing group
of dog owners who regularly use our field to exercise or walk their dogs--dogs
most often off leash and running freely on and around our campus.
This has had an increasingly negative impact on the academic and overall cli-
mate of Stanley School in several ways.   There have been increasing incidents
of our middle school students’ days being interrupted when they have stepped
in dog poop and must clean their shoes or find a new pair.  These students are
missing crucial amounts of time in class. For a two-week period in March, we
had seven students impacted by this avoidable situation, and the rate of inci-
dents is growing.  This does not speak to the impact it has on our dedicated
PE department, who use the field as their “classroom” and must manage games
and activities that are impacted significantly by the dogs.
Perhaps most concerning, we have now had multiple reports of dogs off leash
who have bitten or knocked over children on the field – children who are there
for a sports practice and who have the right to feel safe and secure in partici-
pating in their respective sport or activity.  Luckily there has not been serious
physical harm, but the emotional toll on these students and families is heavy
and very real. As Principal of Stanley School, my first job is to make sure
everyone is safe and ready to learn. 
As attractive a place as our field is to our neighbors and nearby dog-owners,
I implore you to adhere to our policy, and find other places for your dog walk-
ing and exercise.  Thanks for your cooperation in making Stanley Middle
School a place that is safe and welcoming to everyone.
David Schrag, Principal

                                       Share your thoughts with our community! 
                              Opinions in Letters to the Editor are the express views of the writer and  

     not necessarily those of the Lamorinda Weekly. All published letters will 
     include the writer's name and city/town of residence -- we will only

accept letters from those who live in, or own a business in, the communities comprising
Lamorinda (please give us your phone number for verification purposes only). 
Letters should be 350 words or less; letters of up to 500 words will be accepted on a
space-available basis. email:    letters@lamorindaweekly.com;  
Regular mail: Lamorinda Weekly, P.O.Box 6133, Moraga, CA 94570

Celebrate spring with a brand-new
smile for you or your loved one...

If you’ve been putting off
straightening your teeth, now is
your chance to have the beautiful
smile you deserve without anyone
knowing you’re making a change.
For many people, smile “tune-ups”
can be completed in just a few
months. Call our office today for a
complimentary consultation.

Bailey Orthodontics

Melissa Bailey, DDS, MS

Orthodontics Specialist

(925) 254-4568

15 Altarinda Rd, Suite 104A, Orinda

Call us anytime you need an extra hand.  
Our caregivers--all bonded and insured--
lend a hand with caring for your loved ones:
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61 Moraga Way, Suite 9
Orinda, CA 94563
(925) 317-3080   
www.HomeCareOrinda.com
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Orinda, CA 94563
(925) 317-3080  
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�Caring�is�probably�one�of�the�best�gifts�
that�a�human�being�can�give�to�another���
Matthew�Sprague��LVN��MBA��Care�Manager

ONE PERSON CARING ABOUT ANOTHER REPRESENTS LIFE’S GREATEST VALUE. ~ JIM ROHN

$500 off first month of live-in home care service. Offer good until 05/31/13 for new clients only.

From left: Mike Metcalf, Steve Glazer, Amy Worth, Dave Trotter, Mike Ander-
son, John Sutter, Don Tatzin, Inga Miller (hidden) and Kathleen Kolmann.
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Tri-City Parking Lot Inauguration
By Sophie Braccini

It was a perfect afternoon at Mor-
aga Commons Park. The air was

warm and redolent of the scent of
spring.  Representatives from Lam-
orinda’s three communities – may-
ors, managers, staff and supporters –
appeared relaxed and happy to cele-
brate, together, the completion of the
new 29-space parking lot that now

borders the park along Moraga
Road.  

      
“It is just a parking lot!” said

Mayor Mike Anderson of Lafayette,
“but the symbol is bigger than that.
It is an example of cooperation be-
tween our three staffs, and maybe
common road projects will be next.”  
S. Braccini

More Volunteers Needed for Triathlon
At least 10 more volunteers are needed to help with traffic safety for bicyclists riding from Cam-
polindo High School to Canyon School and back from 7 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday, April 27 during
the Moraga Treeline Triathlon. Volunteers must attend a one-hour traffic safety class at 7 p.m. on
either Wednesday or Thursday, April 24 or 25 at the Hacienda de las Flores in Moraga.  If you can
help, contact Wesley Ayers at wesleyayers1@aol.com.

THE REPERCUSSIONS
OF CONCUSSION
You have heard about concussions, but do you 
know how serious they can be? We are learning 
more and more about concussion and its 
repercussions. Neurologist Joshua Kuluva, M.D., 
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about the signs and symptoms as well as the 
treatment for concussions. You will learn what 
to do if you suspect that you, or your child, has 
had a concussion and what steps to take to 
work towards recovery. 

THURSDAY, MAY 9, 2013 
6:30 to 8 P.M.

RSVP (510) 869-6737 or send 
an email to carrole@sutterhealth.org 

LOCATION:

Lafayette Library 
and Learning Center
3491 Mt. Diablo Blvd.
Lafayette, CA


